ST. HENRY CATHOLIC CHURCH TWENTY EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME OCTOBER 12, 2025

Rev. David Dohogne – Pastor fatherdavid@sainthenry.org 573-683-2114

304 Court St. - Charleston, MO 63834 Rectory/Office: 573-683-2114

Connie Reeves – connie@sainthenry.org Carletta Samons – carletta@sainthenry.org www.dioscg.org - www.sthenrychurch.org

Amy Galemore – School Principal principal@sainthenry.org
School: **573-683-6218**

DAILY MASSES

As scheduled in the Bulletin

SUNDAY MASSES

Saturday Evening: 5:00 p.m. Sunday Morning: 8:15 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Saturday 4:15 – 4:45pm or by appointment.

THIS WEEK AT ST. HENRY

Monday, October 13, 2025 NO MASS

Tuesday, October 14, 2025 **NO MASS**

Wednesday, October 15, 2025 Rosary for Vocations at 8:15 a.m.

Thursday, October 16, 2025 **NO MASS**

Friday, October 17, 2025 **NO MASS**

Saturday, October 18, 2025 Mass: 5:00 p.m. St. Henry Parish Family

Sunday, October 19, 2025 Mass: 8:15 a.m.

+Jimmy Bruenderman

STEWARDSHIP BY THE BOOK

Jesus healed ten lepers in today's Gospel. Only one (10%) came back to say thank you. I, too, have received many blessings from the Lord – indeed, all I am and all I have is gift! How and how often have I remembered to thank Him?

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR OCTOBER 11 AND OCTOBER 12 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	Debbie Hobbs
GIFT BEARERS	Iason Renaud Family

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Bobbie Holland
GIFT BEARERS	Mary Ann Stricker

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR OCTOBER 18 AND OCTOBER 19 SATURDAY 5:00 PM

LECTOR	Debbie Hobbs
GIFT BEARERS	Pete Story

SUNDAY 8:15 AM

LECTOR	Sophie Dugan
GIFT BEARERS	Randy & Jana Thompson

Your Gift of Praise of God

Please take a few moments to prayerfully consider the many ways the Lord has blessed you this week!

STEWARDSHIP OF YOUR TREASURE MONTHLY OPERATING ACCOUNT

Projected expenses for October	\$19,084.62
Amount received for October	\$5,227.00
Sunday Envelopes	\$5,227.00
Number of Families	110
Envelopes received for the week	50

Thank you for your generosity – may the Lord bless and reward you for the good you do!

NEWS FOR OCTOBER 12

BLEST ART

Blest Art will be visiting our parish THIS weekend October 11/12! Blest Art is a well-established and church-approved company which creates beautiful olive wood religious items from the Holy Land. Proceeds from the sale of these items help support Christian families who live in this sacred part of the world which sadly is torn apart by war and violence. Consider helping our fellow Christians who live in the land of our Savior by purchasing some of their beautiful items! This event will take place in the school gym. You are invited to go over after the weekend Masses to see their items which make perfect gifts for any occasion, especially with Christmas just a few months away!

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

We will have Eucharistic Adoration THIS Sunday, October 12, from 6:00 – 7:00pm. Consider giving some extra time to our Lord in prayer and adoration!

ST. DENIS FALL DINNER

St. Denis Parish in Benton is hosting their annual Fall Dinner THIS Sunday, October 12, from 10:30am – 12:30pm in the school gymnasium/parish hall. The menu includes kettle beef, chicken & dumplings, chicken & dressing, sweet potatoes, buttered potatoes, green beans, slaw, dessert, and drink! The cost is \$15 for adults. Come and enjoy a great meal! Leave the cooking and clean up to someone else!

NO MASS

Please note that there will NOT be weekday Morning Mass this coming week as Father David will be attending the Annual Clergy Institute in Cape Girardeau. Please keep the priests and deacons of our diocese in your prayers as they gather for this time of prayer, reflection, study, and renewal!

BLOOD DRIVE

The National Honor Society at Notre Dame High School is hosting a Fall Blood Drive THIS Wednesday, October 15, from 8:00am – 2:00pm. If you would like to donate blood or for more information, please see the flier posted on the bulletin board in the vestibule of the church. Give the gift of life!

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY

Next weekend is the annual appeal for World Mission Sunday! While all Christians are called to share the Gospel of Christ with others through their word, example, and works of charity, we also support those who are involved in the missionary work and activity of the Church. Please generously support this important effort of the Church! It seems our world needs Jesus Christ now more than ever!

DINNER & A STORY

The next "Dinner & A Story" will be held on Thursday, October 23, beginning at 5:30pm. The topic for this gathering is the Jacob Swank house built in 1839. A flier is attached to today's bulletin with more information about this event.

PARISH SAFETY AND SECURITY

With all of the tragedies happening in our nation, especially in schools and churches, we hope to improve our safety and security around the parish. We are looking into having security cameras installed around the perimeter of the church and parish office which would cover all entrances and parking lots. Security cameras have already been installed around the school. It has been suggested that we have men in the parish sit close to the front entrance of the church as well in the pew next to the side door/entrance of the church to monitor people who come in. The doors of the church are locked at the beginning of the school Mass each Thursday morning. This would not be practical for the weekend Masses since there are some who arrive late for Mass as well as leave Mass early. We hope to do the best we can under the circumstances. While we focus our attention on God at Mass, we do need to be aware of things going on around us. While we do want to be welcoming to others who are visiting our parish family, we also need to be aware of any odd or peculiar behavior of others. Let us pray for our parish and our nation. Let us place our trust in Almighty God and may the Sacred Heart of Jesus protect us and have mercy on us!

REQUEST

The family of Shirley Coon would like to announce to everyone that Shirley is celebrating her 90th birthday on Monday, October 20. If you would like to send her a card to mark this milestone in her life, you may do so at the following address: Mrs. Shirley Coon 603 US Hwy 62 Bertrand, MO 63823

THANK YOU

Thanks to all of you for your generous support of our annual Fall Fundraiser for St. Henry School! We received a profit of \$10,441 from this important effort. May God abundantly reward you for your kindness! We appreciate you and all that you do to make our parish school a wonderful place to work and learn!

THANK YOU

Thanks to everyone who attended and participated in our parish breakfast last Sunday morning after Mass! A special "thank you" to the Knights and PCCW for preparing and providing this meal for us! May the Lord bless the times we gather together as a parish family – to nourish our souls at Mass and to nourish our bodies at parish social events!